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Dear Parents and Carers,

What a great week we have had at Green Meadow! A group of our littlest
learners took part in a Fun with Food workshop with the Community
Occupational Health Team, Mrs White and Mrs Dhima. This is a great
initiative to help younger children experiment with new tastes and textures.
The children really enjoyed making some yummy food faces with a range of
foods!

As you know Green Meadow is proud to be a Platinum OPAL School. Our
outdoor play and learning opportunities are one of the things that make
Green Meadow stand out and the children regularly tell us that OPAL is one
of their favourite things in school. As OPAL October begins, our OPAL
mentor was in school this week to meet with Miss Foster to create a plan to
make OPAL even more exciting- watch this space!

We all enjoyed the delicious Film Special Menu yesterday. Thanks to the
kitchen team for making it so much fun!

This week we also shared the news that Miss Arrowsmih was appointed as
the permanent Headteacher at Meadows Primary School. We know the
whole school community will wish Miss Arrowsmith all the luck in the world
in her second headship. We have all been so lucky to benefit from her
outstanding leadership over the past five years. Her achievements as
Headteacher at Green Meadow have been far-reaching and sustained
through her dedication to her role. Meadows Primary School are certainly
very lucky to have her! She will be so missed as part of our school
community, but she will continue to be part of our wider Excelsior family. It
will be so lovely to see her at our many trust events! We know she will want
to hear all the news of our wonderful children at Green Meadow as they
continue to grow and achieve in their learning. Many of you have asked us
to pass on your best wishes to Miss Arrowsmith and we will continue to
share your kind words with her. On behalf of us all, we thank you Miss
Arrowsmith and we will miss you!

With all good wishes,
Mrs Cross and Mrs Stirrop

Week Ending: Friday 3  October 2025rd @Green_MeadowPS

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


Whole school attendance this week- (national expectation 96.4%)- 96%

Number of Leave in Term Time Fines issued to parents since the start of term-  8

Number of parents taken straight to court this academic year- 1

Running cost of fines issued to Green Meadow Parents this academic year- £6000

Number of children brought to school late this week- 37

number of minutes of lost learning due to lateness- 725

number of days of lost learning due to leave in term time- 12

GMPS Attendance by number
Each week we will let you know the progress on our

drive to improve whole school attendance.

We all want children to be in school,
on time everyday so they can make

the most of all of the fantastic
learning opportunities at school.  If

your child is ill through sickness,
please call to discuss this with us as

if a child has been sick once and
does not have a tummy bug, they

may be able to come back to school
earlier than the advised 24/48
hours.  For more information

regarding whether children should
be absent from school because of

illness, please see NHS advice here,

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-
child-too-ill-for-school/

We will do everything we can to
help you ensure that your child is in

school, on time everyday. Please
call Mrs Robinson for further

support and advice.



Pupil Leadership Updates

Ask youR child to tell you about
the storY Behind The picture we

looked at in assembly this week and
how it relates to british values

Congratulations to our newly elected
OPAL Play Leaders- 

Ava-Sue, Alara, Lucas, Lincoln, Hugo,
Evie, Kimberley, Daisy, Hollie-Jai,

Lennon and Cayson.



CELEBRATING
GREAT LEARNING!  

Well done to all of the children who have been practising their
spelling on Spelling Shed this week.  Our class leader board this

week has Saturn in 1st place, Jupiter in 2nd and Mars in 3rd
place! Well done to  our whole-school top speller, Diana in

Saturn, who helped her class secure top place!

A huge well done to this week’s Outstanding Orators,  E in
Leopards, A in Zebras, I in Tigers, C in Lions, Oscar in Giraffes,
Frankie in Gazelles,  Joury in Bournville,  Avyukth  in Cadbury,

Ember in Shakespeare,  Harlow in Tolkien,  Jaanki in Mars,  Zahra
in Saturn,  Freddie in Jupiter and Ciaran in Pluto. You have all

impressed us with how well you have demonstrated your oracy
skills this week.

Congratulations to our Readers of the Week- who get to choose their
own book to take home from the world-famous Green Meadow Book
Vending Machine! R in Lions, A in Tigers, Lamiya  in Gazelles, Pheobe
in Giraffes, Chaewon in Cadbury, Lotan in Bournville, Isla in Tolkien,
Tim in Shakespeare, Brooklyn in Saturn, Daisie in Mars, Georgia in

Pluto and Kevonae in Jupiter.

A huge well done to this week’s Mathletes, Avyukth in Cadbury,
Avishka in Bournville, Timothy in Shakespeare, Abdullah in Tolkien,
Maxim in Mars, Wing in Saturn, Finlay in Jupiter and Billy in Pluto.

Our top scoring classes were Cadbury and Mars. Keep practising on
the tasks set by your teacher to become a top Mathlete!



CELEBRATION TIME!

Well done to all the children in school who received hot chocolate
nominations from their teachers for

GOING ABOVE AND BEYOND!  
This week, an incredible 113 children from across school received
nominations - that’s AMAZING!  We are all so proud of you!  We
hope you have your certificates displayed somewhere at home to

celebrate.
House Points

A record number of house points have been awarded this week to children demonstrating
our school values of READY, RESPECTFUL and SAFE and for making sure they show how

helpful, friendly and supportive everyone at Green Meadow is.  Well done, everyone! 

   168       178      189      215    150

Well done to Gazelles and Lions in KS1 and Shakespeare in KS2 who
are our best attending classes this week.

The most punctual class in school this week is Lions who were in
school on time every day to make the most of their learning time.  

igers



MENUMENU
WE ARE ON WEEK 3 OF THE MENU!

School meals cost £3 per day, payable via Arbor, for Years 3,
4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.

Please keep up to date with school meal payments each week.

Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.



Upcoming dates FOR
YOUR DIARY...

Autumn 1 Week 6
wb 06.10.25

Tuesday, 7  October
2025

th

Year 5 financial skills
day

Thursday, 9  October
2025

th

Year 6 trip to RAF
Cosford Museum

Autumn 1 Week 7
wb 13.10.25

Monday 13  October 2025th

Reception Phonics Workshop

Tuesday 14  October 2025th

Reception Phonics Workshop

Wednesday 15  October 2025th

Great Oracy Exhibition for
invited pupils

Thursday, 16  October 2025th

Year 1 Black Country Museum
Trip

Mars Class assembly

Friday, 17  October 2025th

 Saturn class assembly


